May 24, 2017
Hardin County Board of Education

Teresa Morgan, Superintendent

65 W.A. Jenkins Road

Elizabethtown, KY 42701

Ms. Morgan and Members of the Board of Education:

The following annual report is submitted on behalf of James T. Alton Middle School:

2016-17 Council Membership:

Jama P. Bennett                          Principal/Chair

Kenneth Caldwell                         Teacher

Katie Newton                               Teacher

Ben Stewart
                                 Teacher 

David Bollinger                            Parent 

Cheryl Logsdon                            Parent
A. SUBCOMMITTEES and MEMBERSHIP

BUDGET:  Mary Lou Emerine, Dana Filburn, Sylvia Stuckey, Donnie Baker 

POSITIVIE BEHAVIOR INTERVENTIONS/SUPPORTS (PBIS): 
         Nick Ritter, Tyler Schoenbaechler, Ryan Neuman, Michael Elmore, 
         Elannette Baker, Ben Stewart, Cyndi Murray                    
         CULTURE:  Kelly Kilgore, Jamie Chaney, Megan Richardson, 
         Stephanie Matherly, Chad Woosley, Tim Caswell, Katie Newton, 

         Bridget Helm 

         WORK ETHIC:  Cyndi Murray, Theresa Ovesen, Richard Rowland
          Debbie Berenbroick, Michelle Hale, Vivian Edwards, Samantha 

          Daniel, Erin Ritter

         EXTRA-CURRICULAR:   Tyler Birdwhistell, Kevin Kolander, Ben 

         Stewart, Ryan Neuman, Joel Kessinger, Jaime Spurling 
         CSIP/PROGRAM REVIEWS:   Ryan Neuman, Byron Witham, Mary

         Lou Emerine, Allison Lupton, Mark Roberts, Fabian Bennett, 

         Theresa Ovesen, Kim Rains, Tim Caswell, Michael Elmore 
          RTI: Hayley Yourous, Elannette Baker, Lindsey 

          Garced, Tyler Schoenbaechler, Kari Miles, Megan Richardson
         PARENT INVOLVEMENT:  Theresa Ovesen, Ken Caldwell, Angie 
         Bender, Patrick Shartzer, Larissa Hatfield, Ben Stewart, Byron 

         Witham, Michelle Patrick
        MAP/END OF YEAR REWARDS:  Jama Bennett, Michael Elmore, 

        Mark Roberts, Lindsey Garced

B. AREAS ADDRESSED:  

Master schedule reflects greater emphasis on math

RTI classes for math/reading taught by specific teachers 

RTI classes scheduled based on RIT bands from NWEA

Increase in differentiated classroom instruction

MAP Assessment administered in Math, Reading, and Language Usage during the fall, winter, and spring for all students.  Data was compiled in all areas and growth was monitored.  We saw tremendous growth in our students throughout the school year as evidenced by MAP data/reports
MAP results reviewed with the SBDM Council fall, winter, and spring. 

MAP Report compiled by Jon Thomas indicated that JTA had the highest percentage of students MEETING or EXCEEDING projected growth in the following:  Math 6 and Math 8 and the second highest percentage of students meeting growth in the following:  Math 7, Reading 7, and Reading 8

          K-PREP data analysis completed school-wide, by each department    

          and reviewed with the SBDM Council

          Read/Math 180 continued

          Individual Learning Plans (ILPs) created for all students
          Emphasis on PBIS school-wide 

Character Education program hosted monthly for student recognition. Program was based on HCS Work Ethic Standards.  
Scrimmage tests were administered in reading/math for data analysis 

District wide PLD days continued – these continue to be extremely beneficial for our teachers

Instructional Rounds conducted by all members of the leadership team with specific feedback given to teacher
PAYDAY incentive continued and students were rewarded at the end of the school year with a trip to Holiday World
Two Holiday dinners were hosted for families

Activities were coordinated for our school community through our Family Resource Youth Service Center 

ICU (Intensive Care Unit) was implemented – “Not Doing IS NOT an Option!”
     
          Dinner of Champions hosted prior to testing. Ace Adcock (JTA 
          alumni) and John Skaggs served as guest speakers
        
Alton hosted third summer camp for at-risk students which 

         continues to be a HUGE success for at-risk students
         PGES continued. Conferencing sessions were held between 

         teachers and principal both first and second semester

        “Starbooks” incentive was HUGE this year and the café has been 

         huge success

        Writing was an emphasis school-wide with the entire school 
        Participated in a scoring session

        All PLC’s were revamped at the beginning of the school year which 

        resulted in increased focus throughout the school year. 

 C/D.  SUCCESSES and ADDITIONAL INFORMATION:
Alton was selected as the FIRST middle school in the NATION 

to be an Energy Bus School.  Work continues with this 

initiative as we implement the six Energy Bus principles
TROJAN CARE VIRTUES were established and reviewed daily

Our 8th graders traveled to St. Louis for their annual trip  

Reward Days were implemented in conjunction with MAP 

testing 
Our 8th grade students are GOLD LEVEL members of Feeding

America for their service two years in a row

BETA students assisted with Vine Grove Veteran’s Day 

activities

An Alton 8th grader won the Domestic Violence Poster Contest 

sponsored by the Hardin County Attorney’s Office

Kevin Kolander was featured by the NE as “Monday’s Man” 

Erin Ritter’s 8th grade STEM class created their own Energy 

Expo

Alton has a Recycling Club that meets monthly and 

participated in the HCS Energy Expo

Alton attended a play at the PAC performed by NHHS and 
NHHS presented Aladdin in the spring at JTA 

Two 8th graders were recognized by the Radcliff Optimist 

A JTA student was instrumental in assisting with the Room 

At The Inn for the homeless

Our 7th grade students participated in SOCKTOBER – their 

Community service project for the year 

Alton currently has five GOOGLE certified teachers 

Our 8th graders attended a Career Expo at EC3

Alton’s SADD club donated $249.00 for holiday assistance

Ben Stewart was selected to be one of the first teachers in the 

HCS Teacher Fellows Program

Three JTA students were actors in the play Pinocchio and one 
student acted in the Lion King

A JTA student was selected to ride in the Heartland Parade 

with Ms. Morgan

JTA continues to collaborate with VGE and students assist 

with reading, math, etc. 

Nick Ritter was selected to work with Sean Elkins, Science
Instructional Specialist from KDE regarding science testing

Fabian Bennett submitted NBCT paperwork

Rick Skeeters honored two student athletes per month – State

Farm Athlete of the Month Program

Several News Enterprise Articles featuring JTA – Energy Bus, 

Crowdfunding, Monday’s Man, Operation Gratitude

Alton’s low incidence class (Alton’ Bakers) host a café every

Friday for employees

Kevin Kolander was a recipient of the HCS Make It Count 

recognition

Rachel Ritchie from Rachel’s Fun for Everyone Park was 

presented a  $10,000 check by the Army Veteran’s Association

on Awards Day.  WAVE 3 featured the story

Eight students met the 10 hour challenge for READ/MATH 180 
Two students completed the ENTIRE MATH 180 program

An Alton student was back-to-back champion of the UK 

Engineering Minds on Innovation Challenge
Approximately ten students advanced to high school content 

using APEX

Twelve students and one JTA teacher met the 40 book 
Challenge and were rewarded with a limo trip

Alton took 1st, 2nd, and 3rd place in the MLK, Jr Poetry contest 

Kevin Kolander organized and 6th grade students participated

in Operation Gratitude as their 6th grade community service 

Project

Lindsey Garced, JTA Counselor, initiated a KINDNESS 

Challenge for students and staff

Two 8th graders participated in the NASP Regional Archery 

Tournament 

Alton hosted a GO365 Biometric Screening for employees 

Alton hosted it’s FIRST “BOYZ TO MEN” camp where male 

teachers mentored several male students.  This began as a 

month long camp and extended into two months
Michelle Patrick’s students wrote letters and made cards for 

First Responders and were recognized at a dinner by the 
American Legion 

Alton hosted a social media assembly for students 

Alton hosted two Parent Nights – Chili Supper and KPREP 

Kick-off Karnival 

Katie Newton and Jamie Spurling were presenters at KYSTE.
They will also be presenting at the Innovations for Learning 

Conference this summer

Katie Newton presented on “making” at OVEC 

Thirteen 8th graders were selected to NHHS Color Guard 

Several JTA students completed all Carnegie modules for their

grade level

All grade levels visited the PAC.  Several CBI trips were taken 
by our low incidence class

JTA student competed in winter and state STLP Photography

Three students competed in winter STLP competition

Nick Ritter was the recipient of the Campbellsville Teaching in  

Excellence Award
Six Alton students place second in Mechanical Design for Lego

Robotics 

Nine Alton students placed second for their project at the Lego

Robotics Competition

Twenty-five JTA Symphonic Band members made All-District 

Band

Eleven students received a Distinguished rating and one 

Student received a Proficient at the Solo & Ensemble Festival

There were also four ensembles that received a Distinguished

Alton’s Symphonic Band received an overall Distinguished

Rating

Alton’s bands performed a winter and spring concert for the 

Community

Alton’s band participated in the All-District Band Weekend 

Four sixth grade students won the Magnolia Bank Writing 

Contest
Alton’s VEX Robotics team competed at State and qualified

for a spot in the tournament

Rachel’s Project—Rachel Ritchie was a guest speaker at the
Capitol regarding her community project of raising funds to 
build a handicap play facility for the Vine Grove community. 

Rachel also had several other speaking engagements 

Veteran’s Day Assembly

Alton was represented at the district Diversity Fair
Students attended the BETA Convention 


James T. Alton Middle School was honored as a 2016 – 2017
National Beta School of Merit. 
PE Students participated in Hoops for Heart and raised 
$883.75 for the American Heart (largest participation in four 

years)
Fifteen students nominated for McCoy’s Young Achiever Award

Canned food drive for holiday season – 8th grade students     

collected enough can goods to fill EVERY teacher’s doorway

in the 8th grade hall

               PTSP hosted Teacher Appreciation Week and fed our 

               Faculty/staff for an entire week

               Alton, in conjunction with VGE, hosted our annual 5K for the 

               community – great turnout. $542.99 was raised for our 
              Health/pe program. North Middle joined us this year and 
              donations were collected for a family from NMS 

            Alton hosted our K-PREP KARNIVAL after testing.  Students

            were rewarded based on the scores from their GOOD FAITH 

            EFFORT checklist.  HUGE SUCCESS! 

           Our FMD/MMD students performed their very own 

           talent show 

            Annual 8th grade dinner/dance – another huge success

            Four students broke the 6 minute make for the mile run in 

            PE

   An Alton 7th grader is ranked #1 in the region for the 400 meter

            dash – NHHS Girl’s track
            An 8th grade student won the Kentucky School Nutrition 

            Association poster contest and received $100.00

            An Alton student won the American Legion Essay Writing 

            Contest

            An Alton student participated in the Geography Bee

            An Alton student participated in the district Spelling Bee 

            Various guest speakers hosted at all grade levels
   Student Attendance for school year: 95.25%
   Teacher attendance for school year: 95.7%
            Parent Newsletter and calendars sent monthly 
            Alton had one employee retire this school year 
Our school is continuing to experience success as we focus on          student growth school-wide.  For 2017-18, we will continue to enhance our PLC’s, improve consistency with PBIS, and expand the process of differentiation - all in order to ENSURE success for all.  We are making a school-wide schedule change in order to address reading concerns.            

Currently, our 2017-18 SBDM Council will be composed of the following     individuals; however, a minority election must be held at the beginning of the school year in order to meet KASC policy.    
     Jama Bennett                           Principal/Chair

     Joel Kessinger                           Teacher

     Katie Newton                             Teacher

     Ben Stewart                              Teacher

     David Bollinger                         Parent
     Cheryl Logsdon                         Parent
We look forward to continued collaboration as our faculty and staff                 strives to do “Whatever it Takes” to help ALL of our students succeed.      

 Respectfully submitted, 

Jama P. Bennett
Principal/SBDM Chair

